## SANDHILL RIVER WATERSHED DISTRICT

## December 8, 1965

Meeting of the Sand Hill Conservancy District Board, members present: Sheridan, Nolte, Braaten and Randel. County Engineer Loyd Ofstedahl attended.

President Charles Sheridan gave a report on the progress of the repair work made necessary by spring floods. He stated that due to the late date at which the Office of Emergency Planning approved the project application for Federal Financial assistance and the scarcity of labor and machines. Some of the work had not been completed before fall freeze-up.

Bills for the work done to date were presented and discussed. No money having been received from O. E. P. and very little money in the Treasures account. It was moved by Braaten and seconded by Randel that C.D.'s with the First State Bank of Fertile be used as collateral for a loan from that institution of enough funds to cover the bills due. Loan to be repaid when O. E. P. funds are received or at C. D. renewal date in March.

Bills for director's compensation and mileage were presented and approved.

Amiel W. Randel, Secretary

Bill presented by Polk County for spraying to control weeds on river right of way was discussed and ordered paid, but it was decided to contact members of county board and protest its constant yearly increase.